CCSDS Spring-2012
SLS-OCM SIG

Darmstadt, Germany
CCSDS Meeting (April 16th, Monday)

Minutes of meeting
Agencies are encouraged to inform SFCG about their optical communications activities: presentation can be planned at the SFCG meetings. DLR and CNES already provided respectively an information letter.

The ITU recommendations on optical space com have limited impact: for studies only, for specific scenario at specific wavelength. Info was given from Björn Gütlich: recently in the World Radiocommunication Conference (WRC), it was decided that optical bands should not be regulated by ITU.

TESAT ground station dedicated to LEO- and GEO- downlinks was not included in the OLSG report. A description of the ground station should be provided by Tesat or DLR-Bonn to N. Perlot by end of April.
Presentations
Gian-Paolo Calzolari (ESA): “How would optics fit in CCSDS Stack? Which Cross Support Services should be picked up by the IOAG Catalogs?”
Tomaso De Cola (DLR): “Impact of Optical Links Fades on CCSDS-DTN Upper Protocol Layers”

Klaus-Jürgen Schulz (ESA): “ESA Perspectives on Optical Communication”
Jean-Luc Issler (CNES) : “Eye Safety Constraints for 1.06 μm and 1.55 μm Free Space Optical Communications”.
Discussion on the wavelength dependence of optical coding and modulation:
J.-L. Gerner: “The starting point should be the wavelength. In RF the starting point is the frequency band, then for a given application profile a coding & modulation is found”.

N. Perlot: “For deep-space, the OCM could be studied independently of the wavelength because the favourite modulation (PPM) is optimal for both wavelengths. For other scenarios, this may not be case: For LEO-GEO, the considered optimal modulation could be homodyne BPSK at 1064 nm, the considered optimal modulation could be DPSK at 1550 nm.”
Next steps
The decision whether OCM meetings will be held depends on the IOAG recommendations that follow the OLSG report evaluation. If the IOAG does not recommend standardization, the OCM SIG activities will stop. If the IOAG has positive recommendations on standardization, the OCM SIG will meet again as BOF to prepare concept paper(s) and charter for WG creation. The next OCM meeting will be held after the release date of the IOAG recommendations. 
Because the reason of writing a Concept book is the Preparation of a BOF, the OCM Concept Book draft shall be further edited if an OCM-BOF is planned.

